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569.14 DIARY

569.14.1 The CHAIRMAN took the opportunity to report on his visits
to Commission sites over the past year. On 1 July 1986 he had been
present at the ceremonies at the Thiepval Memorial marking the 70th
anniversary of the Battle of the Somme. This large gathering, with
British and French veterans present in roughly equal numbers, had
been a remarkable occasion, made particularly so by the Commission's
President who, as a fluent French speaker, had been able to talk to
each veteran of either nationality in his own language. In March, he
had visited Kanchanaburi War Cemetery in Thailand, which he had
found well-maintained in spite of recent staff problems; he had then
seen Kranji War Cemetery in Singapore, also of a high standard. In
April he visited Gallipoli for Anzac Day, when he met the Deputy
Prime Minister of Australia and participated in ceremonies at the
Turkish and Commonwealth memorials on the peninsula.

569.14.2 Sir David WILLIAMS had accompanied the President on his
visit to Cyprus and Greece in May, and reported. At Nicosia War
Cemetery, in no man's land between the Turkish and Greek Cypriot
lines, maintenance had been a problem for many years, but a water
supply had recently been provided by the Royal Engineers and it was
to be hoped that standards would soon improve. Both Rhodes War
Cemetery and Suda Bay War Cemetery presented an immaculate
appearance. At Phaleron War Cemetery, the President laid a wreath in
the presence of the Ambassadors of three of the Commission's member
governments and afterwards walked round the site and examined the
panels of the Athens Memorial. An inspection of several cemeteries
of the Macedonian Front of the 1914-18 War and the Doiran Memorial
followed, with the Indian Ambassador present at Monastir Road Indian
Cemetery. The President was pleased with all that he had seen, and
appreciated the Commission's difficulties in Cyprus. He had
commented particularly upon the dedicated spirit of the staff in the
field.

569.14.3 Major General SMITH reported on a pilgrimage of Canadian
veterans to the 1914-18 Western Front, led by the Minister of
Veterans Affairs, in commemoration of the 70th anniversary of the
capture of Vimy Ridge. The Vimy Memorial itself and its surroundings
were in excellent condition, as were all the other sites with
Canadian associations included in the itinerary. As an unscheduled
extra, he had arranged a visit to the Commission's workshops at
Beaurains for the Minister, who was impressed with all he saw.

569.15 OTHER BUSINESS

Legislation in Papua New Guinea

569.15.1 The SECRETARY reported that the War Cemeteries and Graves
Act had now entered the statute book. An Exchange of Letters to
specify the sites covered by the Act was to follow; a draft was with
the Australian High Commission.

Change in Area nomenclature

569.15.2 The SECRETARY announced that the title of North West
Europe Area would shortly be altered to the more geographically
appropriate "Northern Europe Area".
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Commission tie

569.15.3 The SECRETARY announced that the tie, the design and
production of which had been approved at the last meeting of the
Commission, was now available to Commissioners, Commissioners'
representatives and staff at a price of £3.

Brigadier Satish Nambiar VrC

569.15.4 The CHAIRMAN notified the meeting that it was possible
that this would be the last attended by Brigadier Nambiar as
representative of the Indian High Commissioner. If this were to be
the case, he thanked him warmly for his contribution to the work of
the Commission and, on its behalf, wished him good fortune in his
next appointment.

Mr W J Symons OBE

569.15.5 The CHAIRMAN notified the meeting that this would be the
last attended by Mr Symons before his retirement in August. Mr
Symons had joined the Commission's staff as a temporary clerk in
1948, and had risen through the echelons of the Commission in a wide
variety of posts including those of Director of Outer Area and Chief
Finance Officer before taking up his current appointment of Deputy
Director-General (Operations) in June 1983. As an immensely well
liked and respected member of the Commission's staff, he would be
greatly missed. On behalf of the meeting, the CHAIRMAN thanked Mr
Symons for his contribution to the work of the Commission over the
years and wished him and his wife a long and happy retirement.



